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Password Incorrect





Because this story will be painfully banal, it will be also
painfully short.

Peter Maria Kędzierzyna of the Tschekan coat-of-arms bought himself
the newest model of a 25th generation cell phone from
Siemens-BenQ-Nokia-LG ABC 123, incorporating all achievements of
the human race up to the time when Bill Gates became an honorary
president of the United States.

Of Tschekan coat-of-arms, a manager in an important department of
an important software company spent two whole weeks inputting all
data relevant in his life. And not just phone and address data. He
included all codes, PINs, passwords, e-mail addresses and the many
ways they could be configured, parents’ names, first and last names
of distant relatives and degrees of relationship, important dates,
blood type, date of birth, social security number, driver license
and passport numbers, bank accounts, top ten of his favorite books,
films, CDs, gourmet dishes, golf courses, works by modern painters,
ancestral silver and European palaces, in rococo style. He also
added the top ten of exotic countries and places he wanted to
visit.

After two weeks, Peter of Tschekan realized that the cell phone was
more valuable to him than a painting by de Bonnet-Majak – the
number one artist on his list. He decided to protect the cell phone
with an additional password, which was: *****.

Just in case, he set up a second password to secure files
containing, what he called, “personally strategic data.” He added
both passwords into the cell phone, just in case.



One day, during a conversation with a certain lady, he accidentally
scratched his beloved cell phone. Even though the scratch was tiny,
it broke his heart and haunted him for two weeks. It drove
K?dzierzyna of Tschekan to despair and to an after-therapy
conclusion that he lived too intensely and needed to calm his
frenzied mind. He was playing with the cell phone when by accident
the top ten list of exotic places appeared.

“Nepal,” of Tschekan read, and two days later was sitting on a
plane to Katmandu.

He left the cell phone in a luggage locker at the airport, so the
side wouldn’t get scratched.

Three months later he was back, picked up the phone and couldn’t
remember the password, which was: *****.

Soon, people noticed a tourist with a backpack, wandering around
the park and repeating over and over an assortment of five-letter
words. The man didn’t remember his name and wasn’t able to explain
where he lived.








Wishes Shovel Best





On Christmas Eve S?awek Przeko?niak received an SMS with these
wishes: Wishing yo good ping super new”. He didn’t know who sent
him that surprisingly enigmatic message. And he doesn’t know to
this day. A pity, because thanks to that person he reached his
current status and number 67 on the list of the wealthiest
Poles.



Back then, during that beautiful, rusty white Christmas Eve night,
Przeko?niak, who was rudely kicked out from a social network for
utopian fanatics of extreme phobias (www.ilovefobia.pl) just a few
days earlier, got an idea.



It was a quite good idea too, and the next SMS (“All at cart by
unintentionally only honest lamb”) convinced him it was the best
idea of his life.



S?awek Przeko?niak, together with a friend from ilovefobia.pl –
Czesiek Ci?g, decided to set up an on-line service, through which
one could send SMS greetings to mobile phones. And the most
important feature of the service was that texts of the wishes were
not going to be predetermined and there would be no set list of
pre-selected options. Messages would be created by a special
software program from random words provided by a customer. Such a
system would allow for truly unique greetings, and after all,
nobody said they had to be comprehensible.



Czesiek took care of the development of the software, which for now
they named “John of the Disc”. Czesiek had suitable experience in
the matter. While on the forum for (select as appropriate) phobics
he designed an application, which created slogans for street
protests. The application, even though it produced phrases
completely illogical and nonsensical, became quite popular, and
some of its most unique catchphrases you could have seen on TV –
“Out With There Harm Out!” or “To Them Bag Away Now Now!”



Two future men of success got to work and the SMS greeting portal
www.bestbestbest.pl went live just before Easter.



One of the site’s first users and enthusiasts was Ramona K?stowicz
from the popular girl band Fluffysteron. She didn’t feel like
writing her own greetings, so she logged in to bestbestbest.pl and
filled out a short form. In the field “Words You Want To Use” she
put “egg” and “merry”, and in “Number of Additional Words” she
wrote “3”. Two days later she began to receive phone calls from
friends and acquaintances with praise for her incredibly creative
wishes. And there was plenty to praise:

“Merry goat’s egg skull stink”

“Egg cattle merry wedged marvelous”

“Ammeter splashing merry Oligocene eggs”

“Incontinence merry before egg postmodernism”



Soon the service was hailed as “the most innovative internet
achievement of the year” by the “Internet Sites Beginning With N”
magazine. The exclusive triple click rate adjusted for median
parallel traffic soon reached 34.98 and grew at an impressive pace.
Czesiek created a special mode for Mother’s Day, which turned out
to be a mega-hit – the weekly magazine “Let Pass” included the
“Mother’s left sickly bingo” wishes in its “Quote of the Week”
column. And that’s how the uncontrollable popularity of the service
began. Mobile phone operators noticed a significant fall in
earnings due to a drop in profits from SMS fees. However, the
always far-sighted S?awek offered them a revenue sharing option in
return for partial investment and access to new technologies.



Czesiek designed two additional modes: Name Day and Birthday, and
then after a job well done, concentrated his time and effort on
viewing sites specializing in kinky naked everything. The end
result of which was ¬– S?awek got merely to number 67 on the list
of the richest Poles. And only the fact that he fired Czesiek
shortly after, in a rather machiavellian manner at that – by
sending an SMS “You work here not easy kaput finito”, allowed him
to reach that 67th position at all. But this was thanks to only his
and solely his sole and only hard work and merit. He wouldn’t even
publicly thank his wife if he got the “Inzapbiz” Award for the
Internet Site of the Year, an award on which he was still counting
on and lobbied for.



To give luck a chance and to gain an even greater fame, Przeko?niak
sent, posing as “Admirer”, SMSs to editors of major, highly
influential papers, known politicians, people in culture,
show-business, science, healthy living gurus, authorities on potted
plants, teachers of the self-defense dance qualadora, as well as
semi-virtual tango, an acquaintance who was also a philosopher, and
a lady from a shop selling imported cheese sticks.



Just as he expected, the reaction was spontaneous, euphoric and
unequivocally positive. With just one exception. A politician
connected with the home service of his parliamentary section’s
boss, with the mobile phone number 0-609-3459812, and known for his
lack of sense of humor, did not take too well to a message from
“Admirer” – “Wishes shovel best”. The inquiry was turned over to
the Inquiry Board and the Board of Inquiries.



Ten months went by. In his new pad, upstairs (here it meant the 9th
floor), Przeko?niak was trying on a new, titanium-kevlar threaded,
quasi-black, self-adjusting suit. That night he was scheduled to
accept the Award for the Site of the Year in a competition
sponsored by “Przekobiz” (he didn’t have the patience to wait for
“Inzapbiz”).

Number 67 on the list of the wealthiest Poles liked what he saw in
the mirror. He practiced his smile and stride, checked if the paper
with his acceptance speech was in his pocket, and smoothed down the
mysterious tissue bulge on his belly. Thus pleased, he refilled his
glass with the rest of the two-week ago opened Suwa?ki wine and
glancing with admiration at his own imposing image, said:

“Cheers from afar throat through a bell”.



Exactly at the same time, black limousines from the Special
Security Agency arrived in front of his house.








A Man Called Desk





Christopher Warm had a sedentary job. On his keyboard he typed
various letters and numbers, which would become computer programs.
In his company he was known as Office Desk, because when he was
working he always sat behind his well-used piece of conference
table standing in a hard to notice corner in the software
specialists’ room. Christopher wasn’t a wide person, and so his
piece of conference table didn’t have to be too big either, which
also practically solved office space problems in the 0-1 Computer
firm.



It was Warm’s secret that the majority of his time outside of the
company, he also spent behind a desk. On his keyboard he typed
various letters and numbers, which would become computer programs
for the 0-1 Computer Associates company.



While the Man Called Office Desk (MCOD, or simply Cod in an
alternative version) was writing an intuitive program for the
management of empty office desk space in software companies, a
thing that nobody had ever expected to happen happened.

Warm became fused with the chair.

The staff at 0-1 Computer were disappointed, they had expected Cod
to fuse with a desk. It would have been much more entertaining to
watch, you could have laughed at him a little, and the nickname,
given to him by the programmers’ boss would have gotten a whole new
meaning. And right now, there wasn’t even much to talk about during
cigarette breaks.



Warm did not hide the fact he would have preferred to fuse with a
mouse, or a mouse pad. Right now, all he could do was to pretend he
totally ignored the fact he was physically stuck to a chair. And he
was doing just fine until it was time to go to his second shift at
1-0 Computer Associates, where he had been working on a program for
the management of empty space in staff lockers in
telecommunications companies.



What Christopher felt first was a major stress on his spine. A
stress much greater than a weak body of a prime programmer (pri-pro
in short) could withstand. When he stood up, it caused nasty
comments from his next-desk neighbor, who called the whole company,
or rather, whoever was still left there in the evening, into the
room to watch Cod’s exit.



Warm was completely used to such behavior and with his head raised
high, as well as with certain effort, he left the office sideways,
followed by his colleagues’ jokes.



“ ‘A Man called Chair’. Sounds much worse and I don’t think it’ll
stick,” Warm thought with certain satisfaction as he approached his
car.

Only then did he realize how one chair could complicate his life.
On one hand, he wouldn’t have to ask for a place to sit anywhere
anymore, because he always carried his own. That was particularly
important at 0-1, where you always had to fight for a desk and a
chair. But there was one small problem with 0-1, as well – how
could you get there by car, especially when you’re already late?
This was just too much for Warm to grasp all at once, and he
eventually resorted to hiring a moving van.



He quickly got used to other people looking at him with suspicion,
or simply making fun of him. It wasn’t that much different, or
worse, from the experiences in his youth when his face was covered
with acne. Slowly he learned to manage his mobility problem – he
worked out a monthly rate with the moving company. The situation
was much worse when it came to his love life. Julia, his
girlfriend, was already unhappy that his computer programs were
more important to him than a woman, and now she couldn’t stand how
the chair’s presence in bed made them a threesome.



The third took too much space, was pressing into the mattress and
creaked with every turn. She couldn’t imagine making love to a guy
stuck to a chair, and especially making love that would result in
making a baby.



Evenings with the three of them became more and more annoying, for
her, for him and for the chair, which manifested its displeasure by
loosening the telescopic lever for height adjustment. It reminded
Julie of unpleasantly kinky bestiality, and after a few days and a
few arguments, one evening after an exchange of angry looks, she
left.

“Don’t worry. I’m sure I won’t get stuck to it,” Julia remarked
about the suitcase she was carrying.



Warm decided to do something about it, to solve this issue just
like he always had solved problems of the inorganic computer
matter. He got one idea and immediately started to work on it.
Since it had started so promising, he finished a six-pack of beer
and threw himself onto the bed to calmly think up new ideas.
However, he forgot about the backrest and while he was making close
contact with the blanket something popped in his spine.

He lay down for two days but didn’t improve.



“I can recommend physical therapy for your spine, but in your case,
I don’t specialize in it, maybe you should ask at the hospital in
Shpoolki,” an orthopedic specialist from the local health clinic
said.

In Shpoolki, he talked with an orthopedic surgeon, a professor,
supposedly the best in the country.

“Oh dear, of course something could be done, but I don’t have the
time right now. And besides, it sure looks comfortable, you must
admit, right? I wouldn’t do anything with it. Until it sticks, go
out and enjoy life!” The professor said without even looking at the
patient.

Eventually, Cod ended up with a private specialist of neutral
medicine, who suggested him buttock tissue massage and
antimaterialistic therapy, all preformed in his clinic, of
course.

Warm rehabilitated himself for four months until one day, when he
got up, he realized that his nemesis, like a scorn lover stayed in
bed and even rolled over to the other side (or so it looked under
the blankets).

He felt a pang of pity, and when he forgot he didn’t have anything
to sit on, he felt down and broke his arm.

He continued to recuperate for another month.



During his chair recovery period, his duties were transferred to
the programmers’ chief, the one who used to like to laugh at Cod.
The chief had to work nights, because he wasn’t as skilled as his
slight colleague from the far corner of the programmers’
room.

When Warm returned to work, everybody looked at him mysteriously.
He went to his desk and saw his boss working on the computer. The
boss didn’t even say hello. He didn’t look well either, as if he
hadn’t left the place for quite a long time.

“What’s up with him?” Warm asked in the coffee room.

“Ah, nothing. Got stuck to the desk,” a receptionist quietly
answered.

“It’s gonna happen to all of us, Chris,” his colleague from the
programmers’ room added, a computer mouse stuck to his hand.
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